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Drafting Number: 
Prime Sponsors: 

LLS 23-0758  
Rep. Snyder; Evans 
Sen. Rodrizuez; Van Winkel 
  

Date: 
Bill Status: 

Fiscal Analyst: 

July 5, 2023 
Signed into Law 
Josh Abram | 303-866-3561 
josh.abram@coleg.gov  

Bill Topic: POWERSPORTS VEHICLE DEALER BUSINESS PLACE  

Summary of  
Fiscal Impact: 

No fiscal impact.  The bill clarifies that a powersports vehicle dealer may conduct 
certain activities away from the dealer’s principal place of business.  The bill is 
assessed as having no fiscal impact. 

Appropriation 
Summary: 

No appropriation is required. 

Fiscal Note 
Status: 

The fiscal note reflects the enacted bill. 

Summary of Legislation 

Under current law, a powersports vehicle dealer must maintain a principal place of business in the 

state.  This bill clarifies that it is not a violation of this requirement when a dealer: 

 

 delivers a powersports vehicle to customer, including for a test drive; or 

 delivers documents to or obtains documents from a customer. 

Background 

Motor vehicle and powersports manufacturers are regulated by the executive director of the 

Department of Revenue (DOR) and dealers are regulated by the Colorado Motor Vehicle Dealer Board 

via administration by the Auto Industry Division of the DOR. 

Assessment of No Fiscal Impact 

The bill clarifies existing statute and does not substantively change procedures or the number of 

violations handled in the DOR.  The bill will not change the revenue, workload or expenditures of any 

state or local government.  For these reasons, the bill is assessed as having no fiscal impact.   
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Effective Date 

This bill was signed into law by the Governor and took effect on March 31, 2023, and applies to 

conduct occurring on or after that date. 

State and Local Government Contacts 

Law   Regulatory Agencies   Revenue 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each 
fiscal year.  For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit:  leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes. 

https://leg.colorado.gov/fiscalnotes

